
 

Year 11 Newsletter   
Week 8 2024-2025 

Courage         Compassion       Respect           Faith           Integrity 

Bacon’s College ensures that every student is well educated, cared for and exhorted to achieve the 
academic and personal excellence that will lead to university or skilled work and to a fulfilled life. 

‘I came to give life, life in all its fullness’ 
John 10:10 

Year 11- Week 8 
Dear Parents/Carers, 
 
I am immensely proud of how year 11 have started this year. Students have had a 
successful first half term and have shown resilience to the pressures associated with this 
very important exam year. When students return after half term, they have a very 
important few weeks ahead of them as they sit their mock exams. I wish students luck for 
these exams; I can’t wait to see the fantastic results that come from these. I have 
included the timetable below: 

 
 
On Monday we held a reward assembly, whereby we celebrated students for their hard 
work, attendance and punctuality throughout the year. Below are the students who won 
awards.  
 
 



Top 20 points in the Year group: 
• Evie-Mia B 
• Keiran M 
• Darasimi Olamide A 
• Emon C 
• Jahdiel B-P 
• Rojgar K 
• Leo B-R 
• Umar B 
• Dylan K 
• Oral B 
• Emmanuella A 
• Yegetyat C 
• Leviah S 
• Ariella N 
• Taevyon R 
• Jada C-C 
• Aniyah G 
• Gabriel M 
• Abdulahi Ali S 

  
Huge congratulations to Mounia C for being the overall points leader this half term! 
 
Tutor group points: 
1st: 11L with 1883 
2nd: 11O with 1512 
3rd: 11N with 1439 
 
Students with 100% attendance: 
Jumobi B 
Adnan B 
Oscar  C 
Aqeel  J 
Gideon K 
Leviah S 
Josiah A 
Anaya A 
Kelly C 
Joshua D 
Amadu D 
Temiloluwa D 
Micah O 
Shekinah P 
Taevyon R 
Hayron S 
Reem D 
Amr E 
Tayden H 



Joshua I 
Mirwais N 
Abdul-Malik P 
Tasnim T 
Divine  V 
Amelia W 
Leo A 
Jahdiel B-P 
Jada C-C 
Joshua F 
Aniyah G 
Mariyah I 
Stanley J 
Dylan K 
Ariella N 
John O 
Renato P F 
Oluwaferanmi A 
Olamide A 
Ria K 
Rojgar K 
Matthew W 
Isaiah  A 
Abdulahi A S 
Teddie C 
Yegetyat C 
Zackariah D 
May J 
Pedro M 
Soraya T 
Liticia T 
Ayomide A 
Kim C 
Torishay H 
Alex H J 
Mohamed S K 
Celina M-D 
 
Students with 100% attendance and 100% punctuality record go into a raffle to win 
Amazon vouchers. Congratulations to Joshua I for winning the attendance award raffle 
and Soraya T for winning the punctuality award raffle.  
 
The following students received rewards for outstanding lesson contribution and attitude: 
Maths super star: Mirwais N 
English super star: Mohamed S K 
Science super star: Holly P 
Spanish super star: Kim C 
French super star: Amber R 



 
The most improved award this half term goes to Jennifer L, Jennifer has had a fantastic 
start to year 11, making all the right choices and being a good role model and influence 
to the students around her.  
 
The Pride of Bacon’s Award goes to Isaiah A. Isaiah continues to do the right thing day in 
day out. Not only that, he goes above and beyond in and outside of lessons. He 
personifies the core values of Bacon’s College and leads by example. Well done Isaiah 
and keep up with the good work.  
 
Finally, a few students completed the summer reading challenge. Congratulations to 
Victoria D and Kayva S who have been highly commended for their effort to the summer 
reading challenge. Well done to Shekinah P who won the summer reading challenge 
award.  
 
Another huge well done to all students who received awards. I hope that you all have a 
restful half term and come back ready for Autumn 2.  
 
Kind regards, 
 
Miss Hickman 
 
l.hickman@baconscollege.co.uk 
 

Homework Champions & ‘Shout outs’ 
Shout outs: 
Zara I and Lily S “For their continued perseverance and focus in English” Ms Keir 
 
Daniel F “For excellent answers to challenging questions in the last Maths lesson.” Ms Neziri 
 
Juliette K “Excellent effort and thinking like a scientist when looking at forces.” Mr Wilson 
 
Jayda G “Has produced some really good essays in Rs and is growing in confidence with her 
contribution.” Ms Ahazie 
 
Abdullah “Is a great member of the class- hardworking, consistently contributing and always 
meets deadlines.” Ms Ahazie 
 
Leandro L and Andres C “For completing their assignments in the time allotted.” Ms Cole 
 
Cheriene J and Jayda G “For their efforts in dance and dedicating extra time to complete 
coursework.” Ms Redfern 
 
Stanley J “Great contributions in class showing clear evidence of revision.” Ms Newton 
 
Amara A “Good work on homework booklets, completing them in detail and on time.” Ms 
Newton 
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Taevyon R and Adnan B “For excellent non-fiction writing in English.” Ms Small 
 
Jahrani R, Cayla T and Kai T “For great focus in maths this year” Ms Moghal 
 
Emanuella Abu “A massive improvement in effort and attitude to learning this half-term, and some 
excellent contributions.” Ms Ahamed 
 
Ayomide A “Thoughtful contributions to class discussions, and very receptive to feedback.” Ms 
Ahamed 
 
Zara I “Consistently achieves 100% in homework and carefully considers both sides of arguments 
before making a decision.” Mr Woods 
 
Tommy S “Great effort in independent work.” Mr Marzano 
 
Divine V “Good engagement in intervention.” Mr Marzano 
 
Kavya S, Tina W and Sarah S “Outstanding work completing their Sparx maths HW this week.” Ms 
Younge 
 
Aaliyah A and Pedro “Outstanding work in Geography this half term.” Miss Hickman 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
Pupil Charter 

  
Dates for the Diary 

  
• Monday 4th November – Year 11 Mock Exams begin. 
• Tuesday 12th November- Year 11 Sixth Form Taster Day. 
• Thursday 5th December – Year 11 Parents Evening. Results from November mock exams will 

be shared. 
 

Attendance 
The pastoral team will continue to make phone calls to all students who are absent. Thank you for 
your support in trying to achieve and maintain 100% attendance for your child.  
The attendance for year 11 last week was 94.5%, with the winning form group being 11O with 97%! 
 
 

Weekly revision tip 
Upon return students have their mock exams. A revision schedule is key over the half term. Plan 
out what subjects you are going to revise and when. Make sure you allow for equal time 
allocations, but with a few more hours on those important core subjects.  
 
Make sure you take time to rest however over the break, this will help you feel refreshed and 
ready to tackle those exams! 
 

 
So far this half term, Year 11 students 
have had the opportunity to attend the 
Year 11 Information Evening and the 
Sixth form Open Evening. 
 
Some students have also started 
receiving their 1:1 careers interview 
which are crucial in help students to 
determine next steps. 
 
All Charter points are linked to our 
rewards system.  
 



 
 

Reminders 
• Students are currently having 1:1 careers meetings with Ms Watson, your child should know 

when this, please do ask and remind them. These will be ongoing through the next few 
months. 

• Please note that eyelashes, false nails and more than one stud/earing per ear is against 
Bacon’s uniform policy. 

• Chromebooks are an essential part of the equipment at Bacon’s, please remind your child 
to bring these in every day. If there are any issues with chromebooks, please make sure 
your child takes them to the school office.  

• There will be no morning intervention during mock exams. They will resume on week 
beginning 18/11/24.  
 


